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February 

Del Aire Neighborhood Watch Association (DANWA) 
P.O. Box 55558, Del City, OK 73155  

Hope you had a  
Very Merry 

Christmas and 
Happy New 

Year! 
 

Dates to remember 

1. DANWA Meetings are held at Sun-
nylane Southern Baptist Church, 3900 
Epperly, 7:00 pm,  enter from the 
North side of the building on the 
Second  Monday of the Month.           

2. C.E.R.T. GENERAL TRAINING 
MEETING, at 7:00 pm, Del City   
Community Center. Second Tuesday 
of the month. 

3. Patrol Meeting—third Thursday of 
the month at 7:00 pm— Del City        
Courthouse, third Thursday of the 
month. 

Welcome our New  
Officers 

We are proud to announce the 2005 elected     
officers for DANWA: 

President : Rose Mary Bolton 

Vice President : Frank Jones 

Treasurer : Jim Gordon 

Asst Treasurer : Joan Jones 

Secretary : Sharon Hendricks 

Patrol Captain : Jim Hendricks 

Respectfully, 

The Nominating Committee 

From your  
President:     

 
Hello Neighbors, 
 
Rose Mary 



For those who have Birthdays and Anni-
versaries this month, Happy Birthday and 
/ or Happy Anniversary.  If you have a 
special wish for someone, send it in or 
email it. Editor 
 

 

Rose Mary Bolton—President—670-3690 

Email: rmbolton@sbcglobal.net 

Frank Jones—Vice President—677-8102 

Sharon Hendricks—Secretary—677-1886 

Jim Gordon—Treasurer—672-6705 

Joan Jones—Asst. Treas.—677-8102 

Jimie Hendricks—Patrol Captain—677-1886 

Email:  ssnilla@aol.com 

John Hirsh—Asst. Patrol Captain– 670-3971 

Joe Satterwhite—Newsletter Editor—672-0409 

Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the people responsible 
for getting your newsletters to the block captains for 
delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Gordon—672-6705 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

Crime Stats– October 2004 
Larceny Reported: 1 

43xx S.E. 37th—2 ladders and sewer snake taken from back 
yard. 

Vandalism Reported: 2 

43xx Suntane—11/3/04, car parked in street interior van-
dalized 

48xx Del Aire 11/19/04, alarm received/backdoor kicked in 

Auto Burglary Reported: 1 

42xx Lamar 11/4 1992 Toyota SUV 

Residence Burglary Reported: 3 
44xx S.E. 41st—11/15/04 between 9 am and 5 pm, broke into 
sliding glass door, took bike and other items. 

47xx Woodview—11/16/04 between 9 am and 5 pm, broke into 
sliding glass door took Play Station and games. 

33xx Del Aire—11/24/04—4:35 pm, golf clubs from garage 

Let’s keep our eyes and ears open, it helps. 

DANWA Officers & email 
for patrol and newsletter 

NEED BLOCK CAPTAIN for 41st from Epperly to Sunnylane and 40th from Epperly to Sunnylane. 
Contact Jim at 672-6705. 
NEED BLOCK CAPTAIN for Newport between Vickie and Delview - - Contact Steve at 670-2878. 
The block captain responsibilities are to take the newsletter to the door of the homes in his area to 
make sure our newsletter gets distributed to our people.  Easy job, good exercise. 
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Our printing is  
courtesy of the  

Community Action Agency 1900 NW 10th 
OKC 

NEWCOMER to Del City?  We wel-
come you with open arms and want 
you to know that we are here to help 
you if you need us.  This is a volun-
teer organization and we welcome 
those who want to help.  
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DID YOU HEAR? 

On Dec. 15, the Boy Scouts from Troop 828, out of Richmond Va, sold popcorn in front of the headquarters of the Va. chapter of the 
…..ACLU. 
That’s right, the organization that wants to shut us down across the nation because we believe in “God” 
 
Radio talk show host Glenn Beck, who is heard nationwide in the morning, was in Richmond for a show he was going to have that 
night. He got wind of the Troop’s effort and for 3 hours on his show he promoted their popcorn sale in front of the organization’s head-
quarters. Lambs in the Lion’s den. HOW SWEET! 
Glenn Beck had the local affiliate interview the Scout Master and Scouts while they sold their popcorn. He also 
bought $500 worth of popcorn for his event that night in Richmond. At one point of the interview with the Scout 
Master he said the cops came over. He was asked did they complain?  
The Scoutmaster said, “No, they bought some popcorn”. 
 
Glenn Beck also had the Trails End popcorn web site on his web page for people across the nation to buy pop-
corn giving credit to Troop 828 and invited the Troop to sell popcorn at the event he was having that night. 
 
As of Thursday morning’s show Glenn Beck said the Troop had raised over $12,000 in popcorn sales from there 
and from customers in 39 states. 
 
Way to go Scouts! 
 
On another note. 
Troop 60 would like to thank E. P. Walke, Jr for his donation of a 11’ Shark Sailboat. We plan on fixing it up so 
we can learn how to use it this spring. 
You too can learn about boating. Come check us out! 
 
John S. 
Troop 60 

TROOP 60 Scout Corner 
http://Members.cox.net/jslize9879./page1.htm 

ON A TROOP NOTE……..            

DANWA Programs 
Townsend Elementary projects 
Orval Ray Towers visits 

National Night Out special events 

DANWA Kids ID 
Safety Fairs 
Support Del City parades 
Halloween patrol with glow sticks for safety 

Assist Fire and Police Departments in times of emergencies 
(accidents, Fires and missing Children, etc…) 
Vandalism cleanup 
Vacation house watch 
Supports Boy Scout Troop  60 

TAYLOR LAWN CARE USA, INC. 
 

Mowing, Edging, Mulching, Scalping, Tree & Shrub Trim-
ming, Over seeding, Sod Installation, Weed Control, Fertil-
izing, Landscape Installation & Design,  Fall Clean-up, 

Leaf Removal, Snow Removal, Gutter Cleaning. 
For a Free Estimate, Please call & Leave a Message.     

677-6257                  3/05          
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From the Patrol Captain Desk 
Hello friends and neighbors: 

 
Well here it is a New Year, I hope your holiday season was a joyous one. It is time for 
us to settle into the  daily requirements  and prepare for the rest of 2005. I have taken 
the time to review the past year of activity with the Neighborhood. I don’t find our over-
all crime activity has grown that much, but the home burglary does bother me. I just 
want to ask everyone to consider being involved in your Neighborhood Watch. 
The Del City Police Department, is offering to our citizens an opportunity to attend 
Citizens Police Academy 2005. These classes are two nights a week during the 
month of February, 6 PM to 9 PM. Some of the many subjects covered Oklahoma 
Law, Code Enforcement, Drug Recognition, Gangs, Narcotics and Vice Investigations, 
Citizen complaints, Community Policing, and many others subjects. If you are inter-
ested in attending the academy, please contact me for an application. I have found 
this to be a very interesting and informative time. I am an Academy Grad. And really 
enjoyed it.  
 
 
Jimie Hendricks      Patrol Captain—677-1886  Email:  ssnilla@aol.com 

Abundant Mini Storage 
//////     Now 2 locations to better serve you.     \\\\\\ 

         DEL CITY’S PREMIER SELF STORAGE 
 

Abundant Mini Storage – South  Abundant Mini Storage – North 
4321 S.E. 33rd Street    4301 VFW Drive 

      Del City, OK 73115    Del City, OK 73115 
Phone 677-0795    Phone 677-0765 

(Behind the Tag Agency Across    (1 block North of I-40 & Sunnylane) 
       from Sunnylane Cemetery)   
  On Site Managers    24 hr. Video Surveillance   Security Fence and Lighting 
           Boat & RV Storage Now Available    6/05  

For Sale:  Antique, round Mahogany end table by Lane, slate marble and is 50-60 years old— $100., call 670-1892. 
   
For Sale: Fair Fax sweeper/carpet cleaner with all attachments.  Used two times, Asking $300.  call 670-1892 
 
For Sale:  1993 Caravan.  Its in real good condition.  Good heat and air unit.  CD player.  Everything works.  It 
has 156K miles.  Asking $1150 OBO.  Phone 681-6114ask for Martin. 
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Complete Auto & Truck  Repair— 
24 Years Experience 

MIKE’S AUTO DIAGNOSTIC & 
REPAIR  
4849 S.E. 29th 
Del City, OK 73115 
 
Mike Grimmett  Owner     
(405)670-7730 

01/05 
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Are you ready to buy a GM automobile?  Please 
allow me to recommend and pass your name to my 
friend at Hudiburg so he can set up a relaxing, en-
joyable, appointment.  Call  Joe  672-0409 

02/05 

Philosophy 
If you love something, set it free. 

If it comes back, it will always be yours. 
If it doesn't come back, it was never yours to begin with. 

 
But... 

 
If it just sits in your living room, messes up your stuff, eats 

your food, uses your telephone, takes your money, and 
doesn't appear to realize that you actually set it free in the 

first place, you either married it or gave birth to it. 

SCIENTISTS NOW REPORT A NEW VIRUS HAS BEEN 
RECENTLY DISCOVERED WHICH ONE PERSON CAN 
PASS ON TO MILLIONS AS IT IS VERY CONTAGIOUS. 
 
THE CENTER FOR DISEASE CONTROL HAS  
REPORTED THIS WEEK THAT THE VIRUS SPREADS 
VERY RAPIDLY FROM PERSON TO PERSON. 
 
THE CENTER HAS DESIGNATED A VERY  
INTERESTING NAME FOR THE VIRUS. 
IT IS CALLED.....  A SMILE! 
  _  _ 
  o  o 
    - 
  \_/ 
OH! OH!  TOO LATE!!  I SEE IT ON YOUR FACE  
ALREADY!  You've got the virus!!!  
Have a GREAT NEW YEAR! 

Don’t for-
get the 
sewer stuff  
from the 
city. 


